



New York, May 19, 2015

Dear Colleagues,

In my capacity as Chair of the Open-ended Working Group on Ageing, I have the honour to write to you in reference to my letter dated March 6, 2015 (copy attached).

Within this letter, I invited Member States to submit their contributions regarding General Assembly resolution 69/146 of 2 February 2015 (copy attached) which "calls upon Member States to continue to contribute to the work of the Working Group, in particular by presenting concrete proposals, practical measures, best practices and lessons learned that will contribute to promoting and protecting the rights and dignity of older persons, in order to enable it to fulfill its mandate" and, "requests the Working Group to submit to the General Assembly at its seventieth session a compilation of the above-mentioned proposals and measures."

I would like to take this opportunity to remind Member States that have not already done so to submit your contributions to the office of the focal point on ageing, Division for Social Policy and Development, Department of Economic and Social Affairs at email: <a href="mailto:rafeh@un.org">rafeh@un.org</a>, copy to: <a href="mailto:satarova@un.org">satarova@un.org</a>

It is my belief that these contributions will help facilitate the exchange of views during the sixth session of the Working Group (14-16 July 2015).

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

MATEO ESTRÉMÉ

CHAIR
OPEN-ENDED WORKING GROUP ON AGEING

To Member States of the Open-Ended Working Group on Ageing

C C sterry con once





New York, March 6, 2015

Dear Colleagues,

I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Open-ended Working Group on Ageing, established by General Assembly resolution 65/182.

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 69/146 of 2 February 2015 (copy attached) which "calls upon Member States to continue to contribute to the work of the Working Group, in particular by presenting concrete proposals, practical measures, best practices and lessons learned that will contribute to promoting and protecting the rights and dignity of older persons, in order to enable it to fulfill its mandate" and, "requests the Working Group to submit to the General Assembly at its seventieth session a compilation of the above-mentioned proposals and measures."

In order to facilitate the exchange of views during the sixth session of the Working Group, I invite your Government to submit its contribution by 30 May 2015. Please submit to the office of the focal point on ageing, Division for Social Policy and Development, Department of Economic and Social Affairs at email: <a href="mailto:rafeh@un.org">rafeh@un.org</a>, copy to: satarova@un.org

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration,

MATEO ESTRÉMÉ

CHAIR

OPEN-ENDED WORKING GROUP ON AGEING

To Member States of theOpen-ended Working Group on Ageing